
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. John Bosco Catholic School Council Meeting October 27, 2015 
  
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 by Mary Kay Kalagian. 
 

A. ROUTINE MATTERS 
 

1. Opening Prayer – Opening Prayer “Knowing Him in Charity” 
 

2. Presentation – Chris from the Ukulele club 

 

3. Roll Call 
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 Chair - Shawna  Hintenberger    

 Co-Chair- Marissa Klemm    

 Secretary/Treasurer-Principal    

 Recording Secretary –  Linda Creighton   

 Teacher Representative – Linda Creighton    

 Non-Teaching Representative –    

 Parish Representative – Father Peter    

Parent Representatives and email address

Lisa Jukosky lisa.jukosky@ncdsb.com   

Janet Janzen janetjanzen@hotmail.com    cell:905708 4213   

Elizabeth McKenzie lizmckenzie4@hotmail.com    905 289 3971   

Shawna Hintenberger shintenberger@gmail.com   

Linda Creighton linda.creighton@ncdsb.com   

Cris DeAnglelis adeangelis3@cogeco.ca   

Carol Bujan cbujan@weldedtube.com   

Heather Wiatt Heather.wiatt@sympatic.ca        289 214 8223   

Julie Szabo julies@vine.on.ca                     905-733-0142   

Patricia Myre myrpatmon12@yahoo.com   

 

5. Approval of the Agenda  
 

Moved by _____Linda Creighton___ 
Seconded by ___Janet Janzen__________ 

THAT the St. John Bosco Catholic School Council approve the Agenda of the St. 
John Bosco Catholic School Council Meeting on Tuesday October 27, 2015 
CARRIED 

mailto:janetjanzen@hotmail.com
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6. Disclosure of Interest - NONE 

 

AGENDA 
 

 
 7. PRESENTATIONS-Chris from the Ukulele club 

-council agreed to invite Chris to conduct an assembly after Christmas for our students to 
determine if this is something of interest to our families. The cost for 8 to 10 weeks is 
between $149 and $159, this includes the cost of the ukulele for the child to keep, the 
songbook and the lessons. A minimum of 7 or 8 students is needed to run the programme. 

 
                         

 8. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

 Thanksgiving Feast – very organized event.  Soup made from the leftover turkey.  
will be served Friday October 30. We have parent volunteers to serve at 11:15 before the 
children go home to change into Halloween costumes and the school will provide 

napkins, spoons and small bowls. 
 Spirit Wear Order – Should be here by next week.  Volunteers to help organize the 

order to go home next week have been established. It will be done early in the morning 
when the spirit wear arrives.  

 November Calendar 
  -QR code on the back of the calendar is catching on 

-Shawna inquired about a SJB Facebook page, MK will speak with Claudio about 
the logistics of setting one up 
-Parents are happy about the 2 out of dress code days next month (wear pink for 
bullying awareness)  

 Blessing at Lakeshore Catholic on Thursday October 29 at 7:00.  Our choir will be 

performing 2 songs.   All parents are encouraged to attend. 

-P.M. inquired about alternative practice times for choir since some children don’t like to 

miss recess. It was determined that recess is the only time Madame is available to direct. 
 Downtown Dolce-A family at our school owns this local bakery/ice cream 

establishment and is offering to give us customer appreciation cards to give to all the 
families at our school.  These cards will get processed with each transaction and 5% of 
the totals will be returned to St. John Bosco School.  It was decided that this is a win-win 
situation so M.K. will go ahead with it. 

 Mad Science will do their presentation on Feb 12. This is an optional program for 

parents that runs from March 22 to April 26.  
 Halloween – A note went home asking parents to send in snacks with nutritional 

value. The children will wear black and orange in the morning and change into their 
costumes at lunch.  A parade throughout the SJB neighbourhood will commence at 1PM. 
Again, parents and friends are encouraged to attend. 

 Vendor Fair Sat November 21 from 10 to 3.  Update from Shawna. 
  -We have 26 confirmed (paid) vendors plus more with verbal confirmations 

 -MK to send an electronic copy of the flyer to all council members for them to 
forward to interested vendors and attendees. 
 -MK will also assist Shawna in sending out a mass email to vendors with 
further pertinent information  
 -Shawna is still looking for a Party Light & Pampered Chef Vendor 

-the grade 8’s will be selling Spirit Wear, Popcorn & Ice Cream at the sale and will 
make signs to advertise the sale (Shawna will bring balloons to capture attention 
from the traffic on Main St..  



-Let’s Make a Deal Table will offer items donated by the vendors available for 
negotiable bids 
-Goodie Bags (discounts, samples, etc.) will be offered to the 1

st
 100 people 

through the door 
-Gym will be closed Friday afternoon to set up, volunteers are coming from 
3:30 to 5:30 to assist. 
 

 Poinsettia Fundraiser –two different notes to go home to families, one for the grade 
8 students to show how much money per poinsettia sold will come off their trip to Camp 
Mediva and one for ELKP-Grade 7. 
 -this year poinsettia buyers will receive tickets brought home by their children (or 
ticket seller) and can go to The Mill to select their own poinsettia thus avoiding the 
transportation and organization of the flowers at the school. 
-Poinsettia sales begin on Monday, November 2

nd
. 

   
 Remembrance Day – SJB Grade 7 & 8’s will attend a Remembrance Day service at 

H.H. Knoll Park.  The ELKP to Grade 6’s will attend a ceremony at the flagpole in front 
of the school at 11:00 AM 

  -The entire school will attend mass at SJB Church in the afternoon. 
 

 December 16 the school will be at the YMCA all morning and then in the evening 
we will celebrate as a school community with an Advent Family Mass at 6:00 pm at St. 
John Bosco Church. MK will approach Father Peter to inquire about the possibility 

of him drawing a ticket for our Christmas Raffle after Mass has ended.  
 During Advent we will be having weekly liturgies every Monday at 9:30 in the 

gym. Mrs. Zamora will include students in dramatic activity as part of the celebrations. 
 Santa visits the school on Friday Dec 18 all morning or until he sees all the kids. 
 MK announced that Smart TV’s have been ordered and should be here before 

Christmas. One will be mounted to the wall in the portable for the grade 7’s & 8’s to 
share and the other is portable to be shared among classrooms.  

 
 

9. NEW BUSINESS/QUESTIONS 
 
 

 J.S. announced the Friends of SJB would like to do their fundraising raffle this year 
again. It was decided that the raffle tickets should be available to sell at our Vendor Sale 
on Nov. 21

st
. Julie will apply to the city for a Raffle License ASAP in order to get the 

tickets on time. MK will  talk to Monique Marion about the printing of the tickets.  
-Heather formed a group of volunteers to cut and assemble the tickets on Tuesday Nov. 
17

th  
at 1:30 pm. Volunteers:  Shawna, Patricia and Marissa 

-2000 tickets will be printed $2 per ticket or 3 for $5, tickets will be 10 to a book plus one 
for the $25 student prize (that is not numbered as part of our lottery license).  Prizes will be 
$500, $250, and $100 as well as the $25 student prize.  
 
 Patricia is going to look into whether we could get a gently used toy drive going at 

the school to donate to Port Cares. She will inquire with them to see if there’s a need.  
She thought it would be a way to teach the kids about giving back to the less fortunate. 
SJB does encourage and advocate for this through the Backpacks for Hope programme 
which is going on now at the school. 

 
 

10.  NEXT MEETING: January 26, 2016 @ 5:00pm (note time change) 
 



 
11. ADJOURNMENT 

Moved by _Marissa____ 
 
Seconded by ____Heather______ 
THAT the October 27th meeting of the St. John Bosco Catholic School Council be 
adjourned. 
 
This meeting was adjourned at ___7:12 PM_____ 

 
12. CLOSING PRAYER: Mary Kay Kalagian – Hail Mary 
  
 

MK,  
Everything bolded is your to-do list. 


